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St. Matthew’s Messenger

SEPTEMBER 2013
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.
FROM OUR NEW INTERIM RECTOR

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your warm welcome as we begin an interim time between rectors. The summer has been spent getting to know you, and listening to what is important to the community of St. Matthew’s.  I hope to learn more about your lively ministries, your traditions and customs, and your way of being God’s people in this place and time. 
Our parish is going through a change. Whether it jolts and disturbs, or heals and renews, change reveals that things are different now. Raised as a transient Army-brat, I have thought a lot about what change means.  Once when my father received orders to move again, I cringed at having to be the new kid at school again.  My folks suggested I see the move as the opportunity to explore and learn; as a chance to grow; to begin life afresh.  One year later, I realized how much my world had widened. 

Change is exciting when it means new adventure.  But it can also be very difficult when it means the loss of things we love. How we handle change makes a difference.  One of my friends used to say, “Change is inevitable; growth is optional.”  My hope for our community is that we will take the time to acknowledge and feel the sadness of the separation we are experiencing before we stride too swiftly into the future. You have much wisdom and experience to share with one another.  I hope that the change we face can be managed with grace.  Let’s talk and avoid the temptation to rush into next steps too quickly.  

This fall the goal of your wardens and vestry leadership is to work on our identity as a faith community.  Who are we now?  What are our dreams? In September a survey will be sent to you.  In October we will gather in groups called “cottage meetings” to consider our strengths and opportunities for the future. On Sunday, November 3rd, we will meet for a parish-wide brunch and presentation on mapping our assets, led by our consultant, the Rev. Bud Holland.  You are invited and encouraged to engage in these activities.  

Yours faithfully in Christ,

Peggy+

The Rev. Margaret Hodgkins, Interim Rector
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   Welcome to St. Matthew’s Rev. Peggy!
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Everyone is invited to a potluck brunch following the 10 a.m. service on Sunday, Sept. 22nd to welcome Rev Peggy as the Interim Rector of our Church.  

The hospitality committee will provide coffee and host the event. Please bring a brunch casserole, breakfast bread, or cold beverage (juices and iced tea are always helpful). A sign-up sheet for items will be posted in the Belmont Hall.
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            WARDEN’S CORNER

Welcome back everyone.  The summer is an opportunity to enjoy some much deserved down time with family and friends and we hope you all got that chance.  It is also a good time to reflect on the past and wonder about the possibilities of the future, much like what we are beginning to do here at St. Matthew’s.  As we transition to the autumn season as usual our church calendar is filled with activities for all parishioners.  It warms our hearts to see that we have barely skipped a beat over the last few months and the next few promise to be the same.  Along with all our familiar activities we will also be having small group and parish wide opportunities to discuss who we are and who we want to be as it relates to the transition towards a new rector at St. Matthew’s.  We hope each of you take the opportunity to share your thoughts. - - Kate Westbrook, Jr. Warden
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The St. Matthew’s Prayer Partners ministry took a little time off this summer, but it will be functioning again after Labor Day this September and will continue until church school ends in the spring.
What is Prayer Partners?  It is a means by which anyone attending the 10 AM Sunday service can receive confidential personal prayers in the chapel during or after communion for themselves or a loved one from a St. Matthew’s prayer team. 
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Coffee Hour Returns on September 8th!

All members of the church community are welcome – and encouraged -- to host coffee hour after either service. Just sign up on the sheet in the parish hall. Directions for coffee hour are posted in the kitchen, and can be emailed to you.  Feel free to contact the committee with any questions, or if you’d like a “buddy” with you, the first time you host. To sign up for the committee, or with questions about coffee hour, contact Elizabeth Luciano at lizluci@yahoo.com or 215-
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Hospitality Committee Seeking Members: If you are looking for a time-efficient way to become more involved at Saint Matthews, please consider joining the Hospitality Committee, and/or hosting a coffee hour after either service.   

The Hospitality Committee assists with special events, such as the upcoming “Welcome” brunch for Rev. Peggy on Sept. 22, and the All Souls potluck dinner on Oct. 27. The ministry is a satisfying one in that we are truly helping to bring people together! The tasks usually include set-up before the event, and clean-up afterward. Committee members also host the occasional coffee hour, and help “newbie” coffee hour hosts with the process (the giant coffee urns are very user-friendly, but it’s always nice to have another pair of hands). This is a low-meeting commitment; most of our work is done via phone and email, and on event days.  

493-8131.   
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11th Annual Battle Against Hunger Bike Tour

On September 6-8, 2013 the Battle Against Hunger Bike Tour will ride from Gettysburg, PA to Washington Crossing Park to raise funds to fight hunger and homelessness. Come join us on our 11th annual tour, or you can join us at the finish line to cheer on our riders at Washington Crossing Park on Sunday September 8th. For more information or to make a tax-deductible donation, log on to www.battleagainsthunger.org. Thank you!
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ATTENTION ALL HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH (9th Grade and Up)

LOGOS RETURNS IN SEPTEMBER
Logos registration forms available on Sunday, September 8th , in Belmont Hall.

Logos - St. Matthew's High School Youth Group (9th Grade and Up) begins for our Freshmen with an Ice Cream Social/Logos Orientation on Sunday, September 15th from 6:30 – 7:30pm in Belmont Hall.

The entire Logos Youth Group (9th Grade and Up) will officially reconvene with a BBQ on Sunday, September 22th from 4 to 6pm. Whether you're a Logos vet, have been thinking about it but weren't able to join us in the past, or are simply looking for a place to explore new friendships and deepen your faith, please join us. We have several exciting events scheduled for this year. 

If you would like to receive the registration form electronically, please contact Mrs. Kim Hansen, kbhansen@yahoo.com. 

Questions? Check out our Facebook page (under Places - St. Matthew's Logos) for the latest updates or contact Phyllis Jones at pj_soccermom@yahoo.com.
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Like to Cook? Join a Logos Cook Team! 
We're looking for people to help prepare meals for our high school youth group's Sunday evening gatherings. You don't need to have a teen in the group; you don't need to do everything yourself. We can even offer suggestions for meals! Sign up as an individual or with a group by contacting Kim Hansen at kbhansen@yahoo.com. We are currently looking for cooks for the following dates, Nov. 3 and 17. 
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ATTENTION!  LADIES LUNCHEON GROUP

   The Ladies Luncheon Group will meet one Wednesday afternoon of each month for fellowship and conversation. Our first luncheon will be at the home of Joy Zumbrun, 45 Betts Drive, Washington Crossing, PA, on September 18th at 12:30pm. Everyone is asked to bring a potluck dish or dessert to share.  Please join us! 

If you are interested in attending or wish to know more about the group, please call Carol Flanders at (609) 882-4915 or email her at Caf1118@aol.com.
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St. Matthew’s Book Club is open to all interested readers and meets monthly in the church library. Our reading selections offer a way to explore books through fellowship and discussion and are led by a different parishioner each month.  Our discussions have been thought provoking and enlightening. Contact Holly Weise (609-737-1064) for more information or suggestions. 
September 19 –7:30 pm (library) A Leap of Faith: Memoir of an Unexpected Life  by Queen Noor. With eloquence and honesty, Queen Noor shares struggles and her role as a humanitarian in the  Middle East.
October 17 – 7:30 pm (library)  Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet  by Jamie Ford. This novel explores conflicts between father and son,”The beauty and sadness of what happened to Japanese Americans in the Seattle area during World War II.” —Lisa See.  Jamie Ford will be the guest speaker at the Hopewell Valley Book Lovers’ luncheon on October 27, 2013 at Green Acres Country Club. 
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Anglican Words and Music: 
Celebrating R. S. Thomas (1913-2000), 
Poet and Priest

 September 21, 2013
R. S. Thomas was a priest/poet in the five hundred year Anglican tradition that has famously included John Donne, George Herbert, Charles Wesley, Thomas Ken and many others.  Thomas' priesthood was spent in rural parishes, but the poetry he wrote won him national awards and international acclaim.  

This event celebrates the centenary of his birth by placing him in a wider literary and spiritual context.  Thomas was a man of deep contradictions; he writes powerfully of the Welsh people and landscape and also of God, accepting both belief and doubt and experiencing God's presence and absence as part of the life of faith.  

Keynote speaker will be John G. McEllhenney, author of A Masterwork of Doubting Belief: R. S. Thomas and His Poetry (Wipf and Stock, 2013).  The event will conclude with Evensong (open to all) in All Saints Episcopal Church, 16 All Saints Road, Princeton, N. J., which will feature the world premiere of "Anthem for St. David of Wales" by Welsh composer Paul Mealor (with text by Gordon Graham).  

This event is supported in part by a generous grant from the St. Martin's House fund.  Cost is $15 (includes lunch); full-time students: free.  Saturday, 21 September 2013, Noon - 5:15 pm.  

For further information: http://rsthomas.weebly.com/index.html.  
Register online at http://tinyurl.com/njjyjfg or email spaige@newjersey.anglican.org or phone Sarah Paige at 
the Diocese of New Jersey, 609-394-5281, ext 10. 
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All Angels All The Time: Those Whom God Appoints to Serve
A Weekend Retreat with


Barbara Crafton

September 27-29, 2013

( Fri. 6.00 pm—Sun. 2.30pm)

$250 full board



$170 day only

The Retreat House

Convent of St. John Baptist

82West Main Street, Mendham, NJ 07945

973-543-4641 x 9 www.csjb.org
ANGELS are created beings who serve God in

Heaven, and are often messengers to people on earth.

Sometimes they tell us things we don’t want to

hear—but is always good news.
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SEPTEMBER ADULT EDUCATION EVENTS AT ST. MATTHEW’S 
Adult Ed wants to welcome everyone back with a potluck movie night.  Bring a dish and join us on Sunday, September 22nd at 6:30 in Belmont Hall. After a community meal together, we will view the great 1954 film, The Detective, starring the great Alec Guinness as G. K. Chesterton's Father Brown.  Works of art are disappearing, stolen by a master thief, a master of disguise! Father Brown has two goals: to catch the thief and to save his soul.  We ordered the film from England! After the movie, Adult Ed members will share copies of some of the Father Brown stories.  
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Then, on the following Sunday, September 29th at 7 pm, join us to learn more about G. K. Chesterton, Father Brown's creator, over dessert and coffee/wine.  Chesterton's writings consistently displayed wit and a sense of humour. He employed paradox, while making serious comments on the world, government, politics, economics, philosophy, theology and many other topics.  A fun evening get-together!  Questions?  Contact Nora Sirbaugh, sirbaugh.nora@gmail.com or 609-730-8354.
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Support Urban Trekkers of Trenton:  Join Denny Rodgers and Tom Armington on their first annual Trekkers Ride with teen leaders of Urban Promise on September 28. This inaugural 40-mile bike ride provides experiential learning and leadership development opportunities for city youth. 
To sponsor a rider, go to the website www.urbantrekkerstrenton.org and click on "support a rider." Or you can mail a contribution c/o Denny Rodgers, 18 Blackwood Drive, W. Trenton, NJ 08628. With heartfelt thanks for your support
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visit Glencairn Museum – sign-up in september
Adult Ed is organizing a field trip on October 12th to the Glencairn Museum in Bryn Athen, PA--a suburb of Philadelphia.  Glencairn Museum presents religious life through the ages by means of a remarkable collection that illustrates religions as varied as ancient Egyptian, ancient Greek and Roman, medieval Christian, Islamic, Asian, and American Indian.  In the weeks preceding the trip, we will have a sign-up outside Belmont Hall beginning in September .  Plan on spending a day with fellow church members to visit this lovely museum and have lunch together.  If you think you might be interested, visit http://www.glencairnmuseum.org/ and watch the museum's short film "Embracing the Sacred" on their website.  Hope you can join us.  Watch for notices in the bulletin.


PLEASE LET US KNOW 

[image: image23.wmf]Parish Office (609) 737-0985 or Pattiecurtiss@verizon.net
OFFICE HOURS: Monday, Wednesday and Thursday all day 9am-4pm.  Tuesday and Friday’s half days.
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WHEN YOU’RE IN THE HOSPITAL: Due to the HIPAA Rules hospitals no longer notify the Church if you are in the hospital unless you request they notify us.  If you would like us to visit or be aware of your hospital stay please request that they call St. Matthew’s Church.
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WHEN YOU CHANGE YOUR EMAIL:  Please be sure to contact the parish office at (609) 737-0985 or Pattiecurtiss@verizon.net to notify the office of any email address change.

[image: image26.jpg]Hospitality Volunteers

it e



IF YOU MOVE: Please let us know your new address and any change of phone number. 
From the Director of Music Ministry:

There are a variety of opportunities to participate in the leadership of worship at St. Matthew's. One of these opportunities is participating in our music ministry. We want you to join us in praising the Lord through song, whether playing or singing. If you have an interest in singing, playing handbells, or have a particular musical talent that you would like to offer occasionally in a service, please do not hesitate to speak to me in church, by phone (mobile 717-575-5273), or by e-mail (rorymccorkle@verizon.net). 

We are always welcoming of new people in all of our choirs. If you are interested, please contact a chorister or me.

Rehearsal/performance schedules can always be found on the choir bulletin board (around the corner from Rev. Peggy’s office) or online at http://www.stmatthewspennington.org/music-drop/
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Adult Choir:  The adult choir leads the congregation in singing of hymns and service music at the 10 a.m. service every Sunday, while also offering anthems and other pieces. This choir also sings at special services and events through the year. The adult choir is for intended for teens to adults. The ability to read music is very helpful in this group. Rehearsals will begin Wednesday, September 18 at 8:00 pm in the sanctuary.
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Children's Choir:  The children’s choir is for children of Kairos age (approximately 5 to 12). They sing about once a month in church. The ability to read music is not required. Rehearsals will begin Sunday, October 6th from 9:30 to 9:55 a.m. in the downstairs classroom (new wing, across from the multi-purpose room). 
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Handbell Choir:  The handbell choir includes both adults and young people, particularly those 12 and older. They play about 8 times during the choir year (September – June). The ability to read music is required for this group. Rehearsals will begin Wednesday, October 9 at 7:00 pm in Classroom A (across from Library).

Oh sing to the LORD a new song; sing to the LORD, all the earth (Psalm 96:1)! I look forward to seeing you this fall.

Rory
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All-Souls Dinner Slated for Sun. Oct. 27

The parish will hold its traditional potluck dinner following the All Souls service on Sunday, Oct. 27. Please hold the date and plan to join us in this very moving service of remembrance, followed by a shared meal and fellowship. Watch the announcements for more information. 
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St. Matthew’s Church

Fall Rummage Sale

October 4th -5th , 2013

(Proceeds from the sale benefit Outreach Projects and Church Education Programs)

                                          Your Help is needed with any and all details of the sale!
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Pre-Sale Set up:  Saturday, September 28th.  Set up tables and racks, store church items to protect them, and move rummage items from storage.

Pre-Sale Sorting/Organizing Schedule: Monday-Thursday 9:00am – 5:00pm, and Mon., Tues., and Wed. evening 6-9pm.  Fold and place casual clothes on tables, hang-up coats/dresses, organize the linens, electronics, toys, children’s books, housewares or front porch items.

Presale prices to be approved by a chairperson.  There will be several new volunteer options this year in addition to sorting and pricing.  Check the bulletin in the coming weeks for more details.

Sale Hours: 
Friday October 4th – 9:00am – 5:00pm



Friday Evening – $10.00/ Bag Sale – 6:00pm – 8:00pm



Saturday October 5th – $5.00/bag sale – 9:00am – 12noon

Donations:  Please only items in good condition ready for sale – clothing should not be soiled or have holes.  Electronics in good working order, gently used toys, linens, house-wares, etc. should all be in good resale condition.  No analog TVs will be accepted this year.

By law, No – Medical supplies, propane tanks, oil containers, flammables, or tires.

We no longer accept:  Adult books or any cassette tapes.

**Larger furniture items or cribs need to be approved by a chairperson.  We are also willing to post a picture of larger items.

Donations Drop Off:  Sunday – after church, Monday–Wednesday, 9:00am – 5:00pm.  Put them in Parish Hall if you are unable to sort them.  If leaving items at night, place them on the Church porch or in the Parish Hall (Sun.–Wed. only).  

Post Sale Take-down:  Saturday, October 5th from 11:45am-1:45pm.  Bag left over items for the Rescue Mission and take them to the street.  Put the Church back the way it was found.

Our Co-chairs will be Betsy Slover and Karlie Lorenz.  If you would like be a co-chair with Betsy and Karlie you can contact Betsy. Questions?  Contact Betsy Slover at (609) 433-7043.

ST. MATTHEW’S GIFT FOR BISHOP COUNCELL’S  RETIREMENT
Dear Members of St. Matthew's,

Our Bishop, the Rt. Rev. George E. Councell, will retire as the eleventh bishop of our diocese on November 1st, 2013.  We would like to honor Bishop Councell with a retirement gift from our parish to the “Bishop Councell Fund for UrbanPromise StreetLeader Ministries” and we invite you to participate. 

Our plan is to send one gift from St. Matthew's Episcopal Church, rather than sending individual gifts. If you would like to contribute toward this gift, please send your donation check made payable to "St. Matthew's" with "Bishop Gift" in the memo line to the parish office; St. Matthew's Episcopal Church, 300 S. Main Street, Pennington, NJ 08534, by September 30th. 

The Transition Committee of the diocese explains the purpose of the fund as follows: 

“It is well known that the problems of the cities of New Jersey have long been matters of deep concern, consistent focus and constant prayer for our Bishop and Ruth. It was no surprise, then, that when they were asked to designate a recipient for financial gifts offered in honor of their work in our Diocese, the Councells selected the UrbanPromise StreetLeader Program.  
The UrbanPromise Streetleader Program has earned the Councells' respect and admiration through its proven ability to develop young leaders who are strong in their faith, committed to their urban communities and effective at working within those communities. Begun in 1994, the StreetLeader Program utilizesemployment as a means by which to empower and enable teens to become leaders in their communities.  By relying on StreetLeaders to help direct after-school programs and summer camps, UrbanPromise challenges them to grow in positions of leadership among the children in their own neighborhoods. At the same time UrbanPromise supports their growth with college prep, tutoring, academic accountability, spiritual development, mentoring, and social and life skill development. 
Each year UrbanPromise Camden and Trenton hire approximately 100 teens to work in the organizations' summer and school-year programs. To date, the two programs have employed over 1,600 teens. One hundred percent of StreetLeaders complete high school and between 86-93% go on to college. But even more impressive is how many graduates return to Camden, Trenton, or other inner-city settings to continue to effect change in their communities. They become model citizens, mothers, fathers, community organizers, businesspeople, law enforcement, and doctors.  
In fact, the story that most deeply impacted both Bishop Councell and Ruth is that of Carl Clark, who currently serves as executive director of UrbanPromise Trenton. Carl grew up in Camden, attended UrbanPromise programs as a child, became a StreetLeader, graduated from college, and embarked on a banking career. In July 2011 he felt called to leave his profession and launch an UrbanPromise site in Trenton to offer the city's children the same opportunities he experienced in Camden.
Carl's story is one of many that demonstrate how places of urban blight, urban decay and urban decline can be turned into places of urban hope and urban promise.  The Councells' prayer is that together, we can help support the nurture, inspiration, and preparation of teens to become strong Christian leaders in their own communities and beyond for many years to come.”
St. Matthew's has supported UrbanPromise consistently and we desire to show our love for the good shepherd of our diocese by honoring Bishop Councell and Ruth in this way.  
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Yours faithfully,

The Rev. Peggy Hodgkins, Interim Rector
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Mr. Tom DiMuzio, Senior Warden 




Ms. Kate Westbrook, Junior Warden

NEWS FROM OUR DIOCESE

[image: image36.jpg]Diocese of New Jersey
Celebrating Age, Wisdom & Service

Evensong, Saturday, 9/28, 3 PM

Trinity Cathedral
808 West State Street, Trenton

Honoring the Ministries of Older
Adults in Our Diocese

and Launching the
Committee on Ministry with Older Adults

Preacher: The Rt. Revd George E. Councell, D.D.

Join in a celebration of older adults in the Diocese of New
Jersey, their gifts, witness, and ministries. Each parish has
been invited to nominate 1-2 individuals (65 years and old-
er) to be honored at this special service.
Reception follows in Synod Hall,

RSVP: Nominations by 8/1: attendance by 9/6 to
spaige@new fersey.anglican.org (609)394-5281 ext. 10.




Message from Bishop-Elect
Dear People of the Diocese of New Jersey,
 
            Greetings!  Grace and peace to you.  Susan and I are delighted to be in New Jersey.  As I begin my second week in the diocese, I wanted to write to you to let you know that our move went well and that we are in place.  Although our new home in Trenton is a sea of boxes, we love it and are settling in comfortably.  
            During these first few months leading up to my consecration in November (God willing and with the consent of the people!), I have a lot to learn from the remarkable staff at Diocesan House and especially from Bishop Councell.  I am fortunate and blessed that he will mentor me during these crucial months.  Please keep him and Ruth in your prayers during this time of transition for them. 
            You also have a lot to teach me. My "watchwords" during these first few months are "listen and learn."  I am new to the Diocese of New Jersey.  Yes, I have thoughts and ideas but, during this time, I want to focus especially on listening. This will happen through planned events - meetings of Clericus and Convocations - that are already on the calendar for late summer and throughout the fall.   It will also happen as Susan and I travel around the Diocese worshipping in different churches each Sunday and visiting churches that have special events going on during the week, as we will this week, when we visit St. Bernard's and their Splash! Interfaith Kids Day Camp in Bernardsville on Friday.  (Clergy, please note, we will call ahead before coming to your church on a Sunday morning). If you have something you would like us to see, please let us know.  Needless to say, we won't be able to accept every invitation, but we like knowing what is going on in the different churches of the diocese.
            So that I can share my experiences with you and let you know what I am up to, I will blog regularly and invite you to follow my blog.  It can be found at http://chipstokesblog.blogspot.com/.  I also welcome you to "Friend me" on Facebook (Chip Stokes) and to "follow me" on Twitter (ChipStokes@ChipStokesNJ).  My diocesan e-mail address is wstokes@newjersey.anglican.org.  If your church has a Facebook page, let me know so that I can "like it" and follow you on Facebook.
            I look forward to being among you, to getting to know you and this diocese more deeply.  I pray you and yours may enjoy the remaining days of summer.  May God bless us all in our life in Christ together.   Thank you for all you do in Christ's service in this diocese, for your welcome, and for your continuing prayers for Susan and for me.  
 
Faithfully yours, 
The Rev. Canon William H. (Chip) Stokes, Bishop-elect 
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The Consecration 

of 

the Bishop of New Jersey

November 2nd
The Rev. Canon William (Chip) Stokes will be consecrated as our new Bishop on Saturday, November 2nd (time TBA) at Trinity Cathedral, 808 W. State Street, Trenton, NJ. 
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Kairos Korner 
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Sunday, September 8th, is registration day for our Sunday morning Kairos program. There are three ways to register: (1) Welcome Back parent email with registration form attachment that was sent out at the end of August, (2) in Belmont Hall on the 8th and in each classroom from then on; or (3) NEW!  download the form from the St. Matthew’s website. 
To download forms, go to www.stmatthewspennington.org, click on CHILDREN & YOUTH, click on the link for KAIROS (at the end of the Sunday Morning Children’s Program section), then click on the FORM link.  NOTE: Electronic forms may be returned in hard copy to your child’s classroom or emailed to Lori Cooper at StMattKairos@verizon.net. 

Also on the 8th, our beloved teachers will be commissioned during the 10am service and we are excited to welcome two new individuals to our teaching team: Naomi Kinnamon and Natalie Kinnamon and to welcome the return of Jennifer Miller.
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Sunday, September 15th, is our first day of classes. 

Welcoming time begins at 9:45am.  All classes begin at 10am.  We ask the parents of Primary children to pick their little ones up from their classrooms directly following the service.  Older grades will join their families during the Peace. Please visit our website www.stmatthewspennington.org  for detailed information on our children’s programming located via the CHILDREN & YOUTH link.
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*Children are invited to begin attending Kairos classes at age 3 1/2 yrs (children must be fully potty trained and able to sit still for lessons, thank you!).

Kairos classrooms:

Primary (3½ yrs to Kindergarten) 

Classroom B (first floor) 

First/Second grade



Classroom A (first floor) 
Third/Fourth grade



Classroom D (downstairs)

Fifth/Sixth grade



Classroom E (downstairs)

Seventh/Eighth grade



Library (first floor) 
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Would you like to be involved in Children’s Ministries? 
Here are two opportunities to consider:

· [image: image44.jpg]
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Feast Bread Baker:  Our bakers provide Feast Bread for our Primary class on Sunday mornings.  “The Feast” is communion time for the littlest of St. Matthew’s parishioners.  We invite volunteers to sign-up to bake bread (usually the day before) and bring it to church on Sunday morning.  The recipe is simple and a copy may be found on the Kairos  bulletin board above the sign-up sheet.  The children LOVE the Feast, so know that the   
                     time you spend in providing the feast bread is greatly appreciated.  
· Teach: Join our wonderful teaching team! You would begin as a “shepherd” (an assistant teacher) and as you become more comfortable with the structure of the class and the curriculum, you would “graduate” to sharing lessons.  Many of our teachers have learned about our faith as they hear and prepare for sharing the lessons.  Being a biblical scholar is not a requirement!  

Please contact our Director of Children’s Ministries, Lori Cooper, (StMattKairos@verizon.net) if you have an interest in pursuing either (or both!) of these opportunities or with any questions about our Sunday morning children’s program.  
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BLESSING OF THE BACKPACKS AND COLLECTION FOR HOMEFRONT!

On Sunday, September 8 at the 10am service - children are invited to bring their backpacks or book bags to church in order to receive a blessing in the context of worship. It is a wonderful way to acknowledge the beginning of a new school year and recognize the importance of learning.  We invite you to bring in school supplies – pencils, pens, markers, folders, notebooks etc to donate to the children of HomeFront. Thank you! 

[image: image47.jpg]



Nursery Care Resumes!   NURSERY CARE will resume on Sunday, September 8th.  
Getting to Know the DiMuzios
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“The welcoming community at St. Matthew’s made it easy to participate and worship through the many programs offered by the parish.”   - Tom and Carolyn

The DiMuzios joined St. Matthew’s in 1980 when Carolyn began teaching at Little Leisure.  Carolyn’s activities in the church have included terms on P.L.G., Vestry and Chairwoman of the Christmas Bazaar.  Each year she is an active participant in the Bazaar, in fact Carolyn is often the friendly person working at the check-out table.  Now Senior Warden, Tom has devoted his time to the “changing faces” of St. Matthew’s.  He has served on the Vestry twice, ushered, and is a member of the Memorial Garden Committee.

Carolyn has been an educator all of her working life.  She is currently teaching at Stony Brook Elementary in Hopewell Valley.  Tom spent over 32 years at Johnson and Johnson in Operations, Marketing and Advertising.  At the present time, he is a consultant in the Marketing area for both Pharmaceutical and Consumer companies.

Tom and Carolyn met at the University of Delaware in 1967.  They have spent 40 of their 41 years of marriage in the Pennington area; however, their roots are in neighboring states.  Tom was born in South Philadelphia and Carolyn was born and raised in Seaford, Delaware.  

The DiMuzios have three children, Megan, Katelyn and Thomas (T.J.).  Megan is married to Dan Del Collo and has a 3 year old daughter, Madelyn, and another child due this fall.  Katelyn is married to Steve Jenkins and has two daughters, four year old Olivia and 15 month old Reagan.  T.J. is the offensive coordinator (football) at Widener University.  A 6 year old Golden Retriever, Kobi, completes the family.

Carolyn (a.k.a. Gigi) enjoys reading, cross-stitch, exercise and spoiling her grandchildren.  Tom (a.k.a. Popi) prefers golfing, working in the yard, and volunteering on the Senior Advisory Board and the Hopewell Valley Education Foundation.  Both follow sports, especially Philadelphia teams, University of Delaware Athletics, and T. J.’s coaching career.  Much of the DiMuzio’s family time is spent vacationing in Rehoboth Beach, Delaware.  



              MY LOVE FOR CAMDEN 

By Karlie Lorenz 
There is no greater feeling than making a child feel loved and receiving love in return. After a week in Camden, I realized that Jesus may have left this earth long ago, but he is still with us. His spirit is everywhere, but it seems his presence is exceptionally strong in Camden. This was evident in the smiles, laughter and love I felt at the camps at Urban Promise. I immediately felt his spirit when a second grader, Lydia, burst from her car and ran into my arms on the first day of camp. “You’re back! I missed you!” she squealed. I could not believe she remembered me from my visit the summer before. Had I made such an impression in my short time there? I was overwhelmed by the affection that Lydia, and all the children of Camden were giving me. I had two kids on my lap, three playing with my hair and two at my sides. Was I someone special, or were they just starving for love and affection? I know they were special to me and I believe the feeling was mutual. 

At the end of our visit to Camden, it was very difficult to leave. I realized the kids really needed someone who was willing to spend the time get to know them and care. I am now looking forward to my next trip and I encourage others to touch the life of a child as well. Who knows how much a compliment or smile will change someone’s day, or maybe their life?


Kick–off Meeting – September 10th at 7:30pm

for

St. Matthew’s 2013 Christmas Bazaar

We're looking for any parishioners who have the skill and love of crocheting or knitting to please attend our "knitting group".  Weekly meetings are on Thursdays around 10:30am if interested Carol Flanders (609) 882-4915 or Caf1118@aol.com.
If you're canning/ freezing this years fruits & veggies and are able to donate part of your harvest we are looking to label and sell them. 

We have 20 committees so surely there's one on which you can share your time and talent. 

We'd love for you to join us at our kick off meeting on September 10th in Belmont Hall.  Any questions please contact Becky Morrison at 609-558-2793 or beckymorrison44@hotmail.com
St. Matthew’s  -  2013 Christmas Bazaar   - December 7, 2013

Mark your calendars for St.Matts Biggest Fund Raising Event!

[image: image2.jpg]



The Right Reverend George E. Councell, D.D.
	You're invited to a

Celebration of the Holy Eucharist



	in thanksgiving for the ministry of
 

The Right Reverend George E. Councell

 

Eleventh Bishop of New Jersey


	Sunday, October the thirteenth
Three o'clock in the afternoon


	Trinity Cathedral

801 West State Street

Trenton, New Jersey


	Reception to follow in Synod Hall
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	Please register to attend by September 23
 
There are three ways to register: 
Online: tinyurl.com/lnpcqdg 

Email Sarah Paige: spaige@newjersey.anglican.org 

Telephone: 609 394-5281 ext. 10


Directions to Trinity Cathedral

From North:

Route I South to Interstate 95, Interstate 95 South to Exit 1. Follow Route 29 South. Proceed about 3-4 miles, passing Upper and Lower Ferry Roads. Look for signs for Sullivan Way. At the traffic light at Sullivan Way, (Sunoco Station to the left on other side of northbound lanes) there will also be signs for West State Street. Bear to the left but follow the middle course for West State Street. Two blocks beyond the next traffic light (Parkside Avenue) Trinity Cathedral will be on the right on the corner of West State Street and Overbrook Avenue.

 

From East and South via the NJ Turnpike (Exit 7A) or From 295 or Garden State Parkway Exit 98 - take Interstate 195W (Trenton) or 295 to the exit for Trenton or Take Interstate 195W  to Route 129 to 29 North. When you come out of the new tunnel, you will travel approx. 3 miles to Parkside Avenue Exit. At the first traffic light, turn right onto West State Street. Trinity Cathedral will be on the right on the corner of West State Street and Overbrook Avenue.

 

All are encouraged to carpool. Please plan to arrive early. The availability of parking in the lot of Trinity Cathedral and on the street will be limited for this festive occasion







